Response of Kingmaker Footwear to concerns regarding labour conditions at its Zhuhai, China, factory

30 August 2005

[Phillip Kimmel, Marketing Director of Kingmaker Footwear, sent the following by email to the Business & Human Rights Resource Centre in response to these two items:
· “Footwear Supplier in China Creates Web of Deceit to Cover Up Labour Abuses” - International Textile, Garment and Leather Workers’ Federation (ITGLWF) (9 August 2005) 

· “The Kingmaker Company’s Factory in Zhuhai, China: Stolen Wages, Unfair Labor Practices”, China Labor Watch (June 2005): 

Links to these items may be found here: http://www.business-humanrights.org/Links/Repository/846391]

Dear Mr. Regaignon,

 

Thank you so much for taking the time to talk with me by phone today. As I explained during our conversation, I am sending you an e-mail stating what Kingmaker is doing to address working conditions in its operations.

 

On August 18th, I sent out a letter to Dr. Solinger of China Labor Watch expressing thanks for pointing out areas which need to be addressed. For your information, Kingmaker is currently undergoing a complete restructuring, aimed at addressing working conditions in a timely and appropriate way. This will be accomplished by initiating an all encompassing "Kingmaker Code of Conduct" to be employed throughout our facilities.

 

In addition, we have invited an independent, third party organization (Verite) to make a full assessment of our Zhuhai facilities in order to correctly address all relevant Code of Conduct topics. The results of this report will be made public. We also solicited CLW's suggestions and recommendations for any additional areas of attention that they may have overlooked in their report. 

 

Furthermore, we are inviting China Labor Watch and your organization as well, to feel free to visit our factory facilities and offer your observations and feedback. 

 

Yours truly,

 

Phillip Kimmel - Marketing Director

Kingmaker Footwear Holdings, Ltd.

